
Independent living assistants push for overdue 
evaluation

 Netherlands 

The FNV trade union has delivered 1450 cards to the directors of the Fokus 
disability care group to demonstrate the anger of workers over the company's 
failure to carry out a promised evaluation of their jobs and pay. Fokus employs 
around 3000 social care assistants who provide support to people with disabilities. 
Following a restructuring three years ago management responsibilities were cut and 
teams left to organise themselves. The company made a commitment to review the 
situation after three years. The union believes that the workers are due 
compensation for their extra responsibilities and wants to see the evaluation carried 
out as soon as possible or it will organise further action.
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